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APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION ) 
FOR THE EASTSHORE ENERGY 
CENTER 

) 
1 
) 
) 
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Pursuant to the Committee's request, Intervener City of Hayward ("City") submits 

this brief in support of its position that the Eastshore Energy Center ("EEC") does not 

comply with applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards ("LORS"). In brief, 

the EEC (1) is inconsistent with the City's LORS related to land use,'(2) compromises the 
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safety of the Hayward Municipal Airport ("Airport") and (3) results in a significant impact 

under the California Environmental Quality Act ("CEQA"), Pub. Res. Code 9 (j 2 1 000- 

21 178. The EECYs noncompliance with LORS and significant environmental Impacts 

cannot be mitigated. For these reasons, the Califomia Energy Commission ("CEC") 

Committee ("Committee") overseeing the Application for Certification ("AFC") for the 

EEC should deny certification. 

I. BACKGROUND 

The EEC is proposed as an 1 15 MW power plant, located at the eastern edge of the 

City's Industrial Zoning District. Exh. 200, p. 1 - 1. The EEC first came to the City's 

attention in 2006, well after Eastshore Energy L.L.C. ("Eastshore") had entered into a 

contract with PG&E to construct the EEC at the proposed location. Exh. 3 10, p. 6.  As 

early as their first meeting, the City informed Eastshore that the proposed location of the 

EEC was problematic because of its proximity to homes, schools, commercial businesses 

and the fact that it would not be in harmony with these uses. Exh. 3 10, p. 7; 1/14/08 RT, 

pp. 209-21 1. 

Based on information from Eastshore, including visual simulations, on March 13, 

2007, the City Council voted unanimously that the EEC would be inconsistent with 

applicable zoning and land use standards. Exh. 404. The City has consistently maintained 

this position in all its comments and letters to CEC Staff. The CEC Staff, as described by 

the Final Staff Assessment ("FSA"), agrees that the EEC is incompatible with the 

applicable LORS, will result in a significant impact under CEQA, and cannot be mitigated. 

Exh. 200, pp. 4.5 et. seq., 4.10 et. seq. 

The CEC Staff, the City, Alarneda County, the Federal Aviation Administration 

("FAA"), the Califomia Department of Transportation, Division of Aeronautics: 

("Caltrans"), Chabot College, the California Pilots Association, City of Hayward Mayor 

Michael Sweeney, State Senator Ellen Corbett, State Assembly Member Mary Hayashi and 

the residents of the City have all recommended that the AFC for the EEC be rejected. 
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